

## 64+ Years Missionary to the Japanese

1633 E Dale St. Bill & Margaret Hathaway Phone: 417-459-5780

Springfield, MO 65803 May-Jun 2020 Web: billhathawayministries.org



"Preaching the Gospel of the Risen Son to the People of the Rising Son"

## WORLDWIDE SERMON MINISTRY+SOS SOULWINNING+PRECIOUS MEMORIES SUPPORT MINISTRY+AUTHOR "NO MORE TEARS

Dear Fellow Missionaries, Pastors & Friends:

Greetings in the name of Jesus. Despite the Coronavirus, May and June have been busy for us. Since our Japanese were not able to meet, I

LL TO GLORY

sent devotions in Japanese to them. Years ago I used to write devotions for the monthly devotion booklet "Call To Glory". This devotional is written by fundamental Baptist preachers and it goes world-wide. Scriptures used are all from the King James Bible. Once again, I am sending devotions to them. In every way possible, I want to get the Word out. See the July devotional.

This past Sunday, due to the Covid-19 virus, we held our Japanese service outside the church under a shady tree. Although it is advised to do social distancing, our love for each other is as strong as ever. We want to get out and visit people, but the virus has hindered that. Also, I have been going through physical problems. I am praising the Lord that my PSA has gone down from 12 to 0.03. I know that is the Lord's doing. My excruciating arthritis pain is not so bad, but still is there. The last several months have been hard, but with God's leading we keep busy for the Lord. Yesterday I had an MRI done.

Our work in Japan keeps growing. Like us, they also have been going through hard times due to the Covid-19 virus. But they are staying faithful to our Lord. I always enjoy receiving the shuhou (Sunday Church Bulletin) from my first church in Nagoya. That way, I keep up with what is going on there. I also read about my many church friends. I read about when the members are sick so I can pray for them. I sure would love to go on another trip to Japan, but my age and physical problems won't let me do so. However, there will be a wonderful reunion in Heaven.

FLASH NEWS: Our dear friend, Missionary Bill Anderson, went to be with our Lord this past Sunday, July 5. He was 97 years old and preaching till he left for heaven. He was very close to us. We already miss him, but he doesn't have any more pain.

Yours, Looking for the Rapture, Bill & Margaret

Buthangaret